Dear Sir/Madame, 

As a MP from Romania, representing the Hungarian community of Romania, I’d like to draw your attention and to denounce some truly shocking acts that took place at Cluj Napoca, during a game played by CFR Cluj and Rapid București at the  18.03.2013, and also events that took place during another game, when Romania played against Netherlands on the 25.03.2013.
In the first care, a supporter, identified as a member of the Rapid supporter group, burned the Hungarian flag, as a sign of his hatred towards Hungarians, among them my community, the Hungarians living in Romania, many of them in the very city where the flag was burned. In the second case, Romanian football  holding an inscription directly targeting the representatives of the Hungarian minority in Romania, the Democratic Alliance of Hungarians in Romania. The inscription is as it follows: “You would arrest us for burning a rag, while you smilingly tolerated through years and made the ethnic terrorism of the DAHR state policy”. 
Aside of the fact that these are deeply wrong, unsportsmanlike acts, they are  also  intimidating ones against my community and the organization I am part of (DAHR). These savage acts of aggression unsettled the members of my community, who feel intimidated and threatened. Such acts come as a shock for us, and we believe it majorly contributes to the deterioration of harmonious inter-ethnic relations. 
We believe that sports are about honor, hard work and fair play. Instigation to hatred and violence should have nothing to do with sports, under any circumstances. Therefore we kindly ask you to sanction these uncivilized and hateful  acts with the utmost severity, to send out a clear signal to all who instigate to hate and violence, namely, that such behavior is not tolerated. Especially since the Romanian Football Federation has reconsidered its previous sanctions and decided to allow Rapid București to play its next game with spectators’ participation, instead of the initial closed door sanction. 
We believe that a suitable sanction can make a huge difference in handling sports related, ethnically targeted hate speech. Please do consider our request. 
Yours faithfully, 

Attila Markó

MP in the House of Representatives in the Romanian Parliament

